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Blind Citizens Australia

Scheduled Review

Your first plan will generally last for 12 months.  Towards the end of the plan you will be contacted by a Local Area Coordinator or a Planner from the National Disability Insurance Agency to review your plan and create a new plan.
Arranging your Review Meeting

You can work with your Local Area Coordinator or Planner to arrange the review plan meeting to take place at a location, date and time of your choice. 
You can also choose who you would like to attend the meeting with you.  If you received Support Coordination in your first plan it is a good idea to let your Support Coordinator know the details of your meeting if you would like them to attend with you.
You may also wish to have an advocate or a support person attend with you, especially if you have had trouble utilising your first plan. To find an advocate who may be able to assist you, see our Helpful Contact fact sheet. 

Things to consider before your meeting

· Review the goals from your previous plan. Did you achieve them? If not, is there something that you could change in your new plan to make this possible? Do you have new goals that you would like to incorporate into your next plan?

· Review your participant statement; if things have changed in your life consider updating it to ensure it is an accurate reflection of who you are and what you do.

· Check to ensure that your list of Informal, Community and Mainstream supports is accurate. If there are people who support you who are not on the list provide the local area coordinator or planner with their details.  Ask them to remove any who you are no longer involved with.

· Consider the financial management of your plan. Did this work for you in your last plan? If it didn’t (for example, if your last plan was self-managed and you had trouble finding providers, consider moving to agency managed). Research the different options and have a discussion with your local area coordinator or planner

· Look at your current plan and consider what budgets you have and haven’t used. For those you haven’t used, why do you think this is? Would the funding have been better if it had been allocated to a different budget? Were you not able to locate and engage suitable providers? Were you unwell for a period of time or did you experience a change in function that resulted in you not needing the funding? Note down all of the reasons you come up with and provide them to the Local Area Coordinator or planner.

· If your diagnosis has changed or the functional impact of your vision loss has changed, provide additional medical evidence that relates to this at the meeting.

· If you have any reports from service providers or therapists, ensure you have copies of these to provide to the local area coordinator or planner at this meeting.

· Have any of your contact details or you bank account details changed? If so, provide the updated details at your meeting.

During the Review meeting

The Local Area Coordinator or Planner conducting the meeting will ask you similar questions to those in your first planning meeting. They will then take this information away and use it to develop your plan. Once it is approved you will receive a copy in the post.  If you would like to receive a copy of your new plan in an alternate format you must request this during your review meeting.
It is common for supports that you received during your first plan to change in subsequent plans. If, when you receive your plan, you do not agree with a decision that has been made, you can request a review of the decision. For further information on how to do this, see our fact sheet on ‘Requesting a Review of an Internal Decision’
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